Route 1, Box 210
Kimberly, ID 83341

January 2, 1980

Kim Akerman
Box 488
Broome, W. Mstralis 6725

Dear Him:

Congratulations on your mest excelknt paper on heat trestment of
lithie materials in Austrelis. Tt is rezlly the first fectual work
that has been done on cbservetions of shoriginel heet treatment. It
is most interesting and exeiting to wme because of the temperstures
having corresponded very much with those that we have used here.
However, there is a considersble variation in the amocunt of heat

and the length of time 1t takes tc alter the metoriels 2s it is
highly verishles.

Most of the chaleedonies locally chenge et approrimetely b50° P,
while novaculite from fArkaenses takee ebout 1100° P. The method of
quarrying by applying hest without destroying the roek iz a mest
important observation. It wes first noted in the New World by
Junius Bird &n Costa Rice. He sent me samples of 2 siliclous

rock that apparently hed hesn hezted slowly and the high points or
ridges expanded wore repidly than do the general mass of rock.

This allows for & detachment of & long prismatic bladelike piece
of stone with nc signs of percussion detachment. 1 think this is
most important because L% has heen generally thought that the mining
was done first Ly heating and then guenching with water in order to
produce fractures, but that alsc destroys the material as it is
full of micro cracks and it 4s srezed,

I congratulate you on your new job end do hope you will bhe able

to continve on your research ir the storeworking industries. Your
work is a very impertant contribution to archaeclogy and I
certainly hope you have the opportunity to continue it.

I hope you had & very good Christmas and are wopking forward to
a prosperous snd exciting new year.

Your friend,

Don Crabtree, D. Sc.
Research Associate in
Prehistoric Technology
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